Dear Editor,

The Parting Shot article by Kristian Markus in August’s GCN cries out for answer especially as his accuracy is suspect from the first statement made. He complains of having arrived in a snow-covered Belfast at Christmas three years ago “where shutters came down at 6pm and people scarpered from the city”. There is only one problem with that. Christmas is the only time of year when shop shutters do not come down at 6pm. They stay up until 9pm.

His basic grievance however is that most gay people in Belfast (who are “stand-offish” compared to Dubliners and riven with sectarianism) go to bars and do not populate organisations. This is not particular to Belfast but a universal fact, so why we are criticised for it I know not, unless Kristian arrived believing the city was uniquely communitaire with every citizen in some sort of people’s soviet. If anything, for a city of 500,000, the same size as Leeds and half that of Dublin, we are overpopulated with gay groups. 

This year has nonetheless been especially successful for the organisations. On top of a seriously effective Pride week, which opened with a reception in City Hall, we have made many notable advances most especially in the field of law reform. I instance the abolition of the crimes of buggery and gross indecency in Northern Ireland this year due to an extensive NIGRA campaign, although I do not recall seeing Kristian at any of the work events. “Further information” as he demands is the last thing we need.

CoSO has had innumerable meetings with public authorities, while all groups have been involved with the police to minimise gay bashing and protect cruisers from unwarranted prosecution. We have also met with the NIO, trying to persuade the government to introduce a homophobic hate crime statute, and are campaigning not to be left out of the civil partnership law.

Kristian’s proposals for change are essentially wishful thinking, majoring as they would on “building an extensive community network across the province”. Where do people learn such fatuous phrases? Why not ask for free money while you are at it. 

Of course we are not always at one which is why it was especially disappointing to see the letter in the same edition from Gary McKeever of Rainbow calling on the Pride Committee to cancel the now-annual meeting (“their offensive and sycophantic workshop”) with the police because of the eleven arrests at Winetavern Street. 

This was a singularly inappropriate demand trying to sabotage another group’s efforts. There is never a better time to meet a police force as when they are enforcing the law to the community’s detriment. 

It is not easy to argue that cottagers should not be subject to arrest but we have tried in various ways to seek amelioration and I think succeeded. I would just like to hear Gary making the case for no arrests, ever. But he cops out by criticising NIGRA for holding what was a far-from-easy meeting for the police (“courting them with gusto” as he calls it). Noticeably he offers no alternative to our efforts. 

Jeff Dudgeon
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